Ligonier Park Board Meeting - Monday May 20 6:00pm - Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present:

Brian Hite, Matt Kreager, Rolando Banda, Josh Vargas, Kathy Hagen Administration: Mayor Fisel, Alan Duncan

Citizens:

The meeting was called to order by board president Brian Hite

The board approved the minutes for April. Motion by Kreager second by Hagen. All ayes.

The board approved the April claims register for \$29,504.29. Motion by Vargas, second by Banda. All ayes.

Unfinished Business:

Mayor Fisel informed the board that after reviewing applications she a recommendation for an appointment of the position of park superintendant. A suggestion was made by Alan to create a position of Director of Park Maintenance instead of Park Superintendant. This would eliminate the need of a candidate to hold a degree in parks & recreation.

The board requested talking with the proposed candidate before the Mayor makes her appointment.

The board approved a quote from Cletus Mast for \$400 to repair the Kenney Park entrance sign posts and a quote of \$3200 from Fashion Farm for landscaping the park entrance.

Motion by Hagen, second by Vargas. All ayes.

New Business:

The board reviewed quotes for sealing at Kenney Park. Vanamsel was approved with a bid of \$5160. Motion by Vargas, second by Hagen. All ayes

Quotes were reviewed for paving at Woodlawn garage area, Ruth Stultz pre-school parking lot and Kenney Park walking path to diamonds. The board approved the bid from Pulvers for \$38,600. Motion by Banda, second by Kreager. All ayes.

The board approved replacing the split rail wood fence in Kenney park with parking blocks at a cost of \$2236. Motion by Kreager, second by Vargas. All ayes.

Other Business:

A letter was received from Boy Scout Troop 102 requesting permission to use the cabin in Woodlawn Park on Mondays until the fall. The board approved their request. Motion by Kreager, second by Vargas. All ayes.

Programs:

Youth Soccer ended last Saturday and awards were given out and drawings were held for gift cards. City League Baseball & T-ball games will begin on June 4. Practices begin this week. Senior Fitness class has 15 and Aerobics has 16 participants.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40pm. Motion by Vargas, second by Kreager. All ayes.

President of Park Board

Brian Hite

Secretary of Park Board

Patti Nelson